Kingston Action Group 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 4 July 2023
Present: Vicki Scott,  Steve Berry,  Cllr David Hoare, Barrie Lambert and Tony Wheeler. Rob Watson and Catherine Dampney had sent apologies for absence.
Note. Will Dorman had expressed an interest in re-joining the Group, following his retirement but was currently away. Steve would ask Helen Sida if she might also wish to join. 
1. Minutes of the meeting held on 16 May were approved. There were no matters arising not covered by agenda items.
2. Finance
2.1
Steve tabled a report. The balance shown in the most recent bank statement dated 13 June was £363.10.  Payments owing – all to Steve – amounted to £72.89 leaving £290.21 available to spend. This would increase by £81 when payment was received from the SDNPA(CARES) for the rent for the year beginning 1 April.
2.2
The Parish Clerk had recently confirmed that the Group would receive £3000 in F/Y 2023/4 for planting in the village, subject to an expenditure plan being approved.  
2.3
We had applied to the Chalk Cliff Trust for £2200 but had heard that we had been granted just £1000. This left us more than £1000 short  of the sum needed to pay for the projected shelter.  
3. Community Garden
3.1
Steve would put up the digital photos printed by Tony for display on the notice board. 
3.3
There had been no further news about the proposed visit of Andy Frost, Lewes District Council, to look at the state of the fence separating our Garden from that our neighbour in Gow’s Croft. It was hoped that he would also consider whether the Council might repair the former entrance, facilitating wheelchair and pushchair access. 
3.4
A platform had been constructed for the water tank, between the greenhouse and the garage. The next task was to repair the guttering on the garage and connect this to the water tank.
3.5
Steve and Catherine had met the head teacher of the primary school about the possible future use of the garden by school pupils but although she had expressed interest and promised to visit the site, she had not yet appeared and seemed too busy to do so in the immediate future.
3.6
Catherine was still investigating the issue of the water supply..  
3.7
A substantial amount of planting had taken place on the site including donated Hazel trees, Strawberry and Rosemary plants as well as Cosmos grown from seed in the greenhouse. Some Hollyhocks could be donated to the plant stand at the village fete.
3.8
Subject to any contrary views being expressed by the key absentees from this meeting, Steve would contact Danny Harling (Sussex Green Woodworking) about designing and building a scaled-down version of the shelter
4
KPC update
4.1
Ian Douglas was now the Chair. Alex Leith had decided to leave the Council. Louisa Adams would assume responsibility for environmental matters.  
4.2
The developers had further revised their planning proposals for Castelmer Fruit Farm site but had still not made any changes in response to the concerns expressed about the inadequacy of provision made for the increase in sewage outflow. The planning application would be heard on 14 July in Midhurst but was certain to be approved. There had been some talk of the provision of a Community Orchard but this did not appear to be a firm commitment on the part of the developer. 
4.3
There would be a hearing on 21 August at County Hall in Lewes on the subject of the putative footpath between the ridge (Windmill Field) and Ashcombe Lane at Audiburn.
5
South East In Bloom
Vicki, Steve and Tony would meet the new judge for this year’s competition, Matt Wakefield,  at the Pavilion  at 10.30  on 6 July for coffee and biscuits before the usual tour of the village, Tony having updated the supporting narrative to our entry as well as adding new photographs.
6
Nature Recovery Group 
6.1
This new Group, chaired by Helen Sida, had begun work following the report by the Mapping Project. So far, all the principal landowners in the village, householders excepted, had been identified and would be contacted view to suggesting what each might do to increase biodiversity there.  Owners of private gardens would also be encouraged to make a contribution, for example by pledging to refrain from using chemical poisons or peat in their gardens. Steve currently represented the Action Group but, like David, had been unable to attend the last meeting on 27 June. The next meeting would be on Tuesday 1 August.   
7
Traffic 
7.1
Will Dorman would be on the newly established Traffic Steering Group set up by KPC, as would Rob’s neighbour, a former Town Planner.  The C7 Group was still several thousands of £ short of the sum needed to produce proposals for making the road safer. Barrie suggested locating earlier such plans. Steve would ask the Parish Clerk about this.
8
Paths
8.1
It was still not known who owned the land between the paddock attached to Juggs Way house and the churchyard and so the gate leading to The Street had not yet been repaired. The path had been cleared by the Action Group in June.
8.2
Barrie’s persistence with ESCC had led to their cutting back the vegetation encroaching on the cycle path next to the Stanley Turner field.
8.3
The path between Wellgreen Lane and Swanborough had been re-surfaced by ESCCwith a mixture of MoT, crushed brick and scalpings. Whether this would survive heavy rain was a moot point. 
8.4
Barrie would organise working parties to cut the beech hedge near The Pavilion and the vegetation around the path to Spring Barn Farm field. 
9
The next meeting would be held on  26 September at 4.45 at The Pavilion.
